
Sayyid Al-Hakeem calls to protect Afghani Ahl Al-Bayt Followers after recent
political shift

While meeting a delegation of scientists who follows Ahl Al-Bayt “Peace Be Upon Them” in

Afghanistan on 4/1/2022, Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, reiterated

his call to aid the Afghani people and protect them, calling to protect the followers of Ahl

Al-Bayt “PBUT” after the political shifts taking place in Afghanistan recently. 

His Eminence affirmed the importance of maintaining relationships between the Iraqi and Afghani

peoples, and expressed his sorrow for the social and inhumane reality that the Afghani people

had to endure during the past decades. H.E. illustrated the importance of peaceful coexistence

and the protection of components and grant them the needed space to express beliefs and to hold

on to their identity. 

H.E. reiterated during the meeting his vision of the threat of terrorism and affirmed that

trials have proven that the threat of terrorism will not be bound to a specific geographical

spot. Soon it will turn into a threat that destabilizes the security of the countries of the

area and the world. H.E. stressed fostering the followers of Ahl Al-Bayt “PBUT” culturally and

intellectually and stressed the cooperation between the Scientists’ Council and the religious

institutions in the region and the world.


